
[Type here] Proposal to repair and upgrade streetlights on Muddy Lane [Type here] 

Batheaston Parish Council   11th November 2021 

Introduction  

The Council maintains 17 streetlights in the Parish.  The biggest cluster of these lights the paths around 

the Playground, Scout Hut and open ground between School Lane and the Elmhurst Estate.  It is a much-

used thoroughfare, including by many children during the day and into the evenings.  

Two of these lights have failed, and – following investigation by BANES Council specialists and their 

contractor Volker Highways – this has established that 4 of the 7 lights need to be replaced in their 

entirety (including the columns themselves).  

At its meeting of 14th October, Council approved a motion for investment of up to £2,500 to undertake 

this work, but the cost has proved to be higher, at nearly £5,000.  

The Clerk has asked Volker Highways to schedule this work to be done as soon as possible, , in 

anticipation of approval.  

Detail 

The details of the work to be done are below.  Refer to the map for locations.  

Light Notes Cost 

Replace Column 1 for 6mtr Post 
top/TRT Aspect Mini set at 18w- 
 

Unable to remove door at time of 
visit 
 

If SWA supply £945.80  
If WPD Supply £1365.11 

Replace Column 2 for 6mtr Post 
top/TRT Aspect Mini set at 18w 
51822 / PL2  
 

 £939.45 

Replace Column 3 for 5Mtr Mid 
Hinged/TRT Aspect Mini set at 14w 
51823 / PL3  
 

 £924.45 

Replace Column 6 for 5Mtr Mid 
Hinged/TRT Aspect Mini set at 14w 
51820/PL6 

 £1298.22 
 

Replace Lantern on Column 4 for 
TRT Aspect Mini set at 14w 
51818/PL4  
 

 £215.84 

Replace Lantern and isolator on 
Column 5 for TRT Aspect Mini set 
at 14w 
51816/PL5  
 

 £286.25 

Replace Lantern on Column 7 for 
TRT Aspect Mini set at 14w 
51817/PL7  
 

 £215.84 

TRT Lanterns are to be set as wattages shown below, 3000k colour temperature, please see plan attached. 
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Map of lights to be replaced (shown with green labels).   

 

Approval is sought to progress this work as soon as possible.  

Richard Maccabee, 11/11/21 


